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Grand Prairie Historical 
Organization 

www.GPHistorical.com 
MEETING LOCATION  

Our next meeting will be August 18th from 11:30—1pm.  It will be held at the GPHO 
Museum, which is located at 1516 W. Main St., GP, 75050.    Please get there early as 

we will start promptly at 11:30.   Lunch will be available for $10 each.   The Brass Bean 
will be furnishing the lunch. Please RSVP to Angela Giessner (972-262-5151) no later 

than August 15th if you want lunch.  

 
 

 

Check out our Web Site!   Thank 
you to Kathleen  Andrews for 

keeping our site up and running.  
Kathleen did an exceptional job 
with this site and volunteered 
hours of her time to make it 

look fantastic.   

As our Museum takes shape, we are 

looking for donors to help finance some 

of thecosts.  The building has just been 

painted  and refurbished which presents 

an opportunity for someone that would 

like to have the museum named after 

their family.  We also have rooms within 

the Museum that can be designated.  Let 

us know if you are interested.  

Speaker:  Daniel L. Smith —   Bankhead Highway Association 
Daniel L. Smith was born in Miami, Florida and has a BS and MS degrees (meteorology) 
Florida State University.  He worked for the U.S. Weather Bureau/National Weather Service 
(NWS), 1962-2005 (retired).  He is published in the Monthly Weather Review, the Journal of Me-
teorology,  NWA Digest, and other professional journals.  
 He has devoted considerable time to historical topics since retirement.  In Florida, the 
focus of his work has been the state’s maritime heritage, with particular emphasis on steam-
boats of the Ocklawaha River.   
 His historical research in Texas is focused on the Bankhead Highway - the nation's first 
all-weather, transcontinental highway, which dates to around 1920.  The Texas portion of the 
Bankhead – from Texarkana to El Paso – comprised roughly one-third of the 3000 mile long 
Bankhead route from Washington, D. C. to San Diego.  Texas Highway No. 1 would be the 
Bankhead.  When names gave way to numbered federal highways, the Bankhead from Texar-
kana to Dallas became part of US-67, while the Bankhead from Dallas to El Paso became part 
of US-80.  Today, Interstates 30, 20 and 10 closely follow the original Bankhead alignments 
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Grand Prairie Historical Organization   —     Life Members 

Robert H Archer, Judy Armstrong, Billy Joe Armstrong, Greta Berry Beckler, Carol Bell,  Grant Bell, Bebe 
Bingham, Brian W. Bingham, Joan Zuspann Bronstad, Verna Brown,  Lisa Chennault, Thomas Chennault *, Jo 
Robertson Campbell, L.R. Cannon, Pat Watson Capps, Marion Cato, Sharon Chaparas, Helen Chennault, 
Thomas B Chennault, City of Grand Prairie Marketing, Bill Claybourn, Joan Longorio Claybourn,Jorja Jackson 
Clemson, Joe W. Colwell, Kay Conelly, Marge Copeland, H. Victor Copeland *, Doranna Corley, Jerry Corley, 
Reggie Crump, Rochelle Crump, Bobby Donaldson, Scott Donaldson, Cheryl Friman Dover, Karen Eddlemon, 
Richard and Annette Edmonson, Charles and Janice England, Kirk and Marcy England, Alice Stanfield Ernst, 
Paul Wayne Ernst,  Olive Galloway, Angela Sutton Giessner, Don Goldsmith, Norma Robertson Hale, Loni 
Haran,  Marvin J (Jack) Hays, Lee D. Herring, Thomas Hight Sr., Gary Hill, Betty Bell Hulse, Ruthe Thompson 
Jackson, Vera Jinks, Laurie Hulse Johnson, Blythe Kizziar, Ouida Chapman Lewis, Duane McGuffey, Linda 
McNeff, Kenneth R. Miller, Lynn Motley, Betty Phillips, Laura Thompson Potter, Mickey Powell, Charles Pow-
ers, Kathy Ritterhouse, Bob Roberts, Kathy Kaderka Sherrill, Susan Shuffler, Fynlon and Eugenia Simpson, 
Janette Skrasek, Ouida Daugherty Smith, Amy Sprinkles, Donald Stanfield, Joyce Colwell Stanfield, Marie 
Kerr Stufflebeme*, Marshall Sutton, Donald Taylor*, Kenny Tyler, Paul and Madie Vernon, Sammie Ausmus 
Walker, Sarah Wellis,  John Wright          
         * Deceased 

 

Grand Prairie Historical Organization—Corporate Sponsors 

 Thorne and Skinner, Attorneys at Law  Eddlemon Brothers Catering 

Current picture of the old Bankhead Highway—
Just north of Jefferson - past the Jefferson/Main 

split and Loop 12.   

The Grand Prairie Historical Organization and the Grand Prairie Genealogical Society 
are starting to work together on a few projects.   We have some goals in common and 
working together sounds like a great idea.   If you are interested in being involved, please 
contact Brian Bingham at 214-808-1913 or John Wylie  972-206-2723. 

 
On September 15th at CiCi’s Pizza in Grand Prairie, we will start the first in our series 
of dinners in conjunction with the Genealogical Society.   This is a fund raiser, but it won’t 
cost you any more to eat than normal.   CiCi’s has agreed to give part of their proceeds 
to our organizations.    Mark your calendar now, but more information to follow.  
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Grand Prairie Historical Organization                
P.O. Box 532173                                     

Grand Prairie, Texas 75053-2173                 
214-808-1913 or bingham@alliance-services.com 

Brian W. Bingham, President 
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Slate of Proposed Officers for new Term 

President—Janette Skrasek 

President Elect—Stephanie Moreno 

Treasurer—Carol Bell 

Secretary—Sammie Walker 

Outgoing President: Brian W. Bingham 

Programs Co-Chairs- Alice Ernest and Myrle Knox 

Historian/Publicity– Kathy Ritterhouse 

Corresponding Secretary Cheryl Dover 

Membership Chair Laurie Johnson 

 We are building up our library of pictures of 
Grand Prairie, both old and new.   If you have a 
picture you would be willing to contribute 
please let us know.  We won’t keep your picture, 
just scan it—and you keep the original.    Pre-
serving those pictures in our archives are and 
important part of our mission.   


